LEPC 9/21/16

David Day Bruce Bender Tom Culley Duaine Ashcraft
Dawn Harness Brandy Swanner Dale Carr Peggy Bradley
Pam Kirklin Mark Fleming Tim George Jerry Waggle

Duane moved to approve the minutes from 7-20-16. Seconded by Dale. Motion carried.

Bruce stated there were no new spill reports. He stated that Andrew Naumann of IDEM reported to him
that they would be filing charges against McClure Oil regarding the Gas City Sunoco station spill in April.
As of today charges have not been filed.

Bruce stated that the Communications exercise grant was complete and that we have been reimbursed
for the 2 laptops.

Tom reported that the Treasurers report balanced.

Bruce stated the 2017 HMEP grant was turned into the State requesting 4 new laptops. We have not
received an award letter yet.

Bruce stated that we are nominated for an award at the [ERC Conference regarding our 2015 exercise at
Marion General Hospitals South Park Plaza.

Bruce stated that the 2016 IERC Conference in October 26-28 will be held at the Marriott at 21% St.
Dave moved to approve Brandy, Tom and Bruce to attend. Seconded by Mark. Motion carried.

Dave reported that the next drug collection will be October 22 from 10am to 2pm. The collections will
be held at the Marion Police Departments parking lot on the east end. He stated that Marion General is

supplying large sharp containers for the collection of needles as well.

Mark moved to adjourn. Seconded by Dale. Motion carried.



